Sol y Lomas Board Meeting
December 1, 2014

Casey Clendenin’s Home

Board Members Present: Casey Clendenin, Vice President; Jackie Dulle, Secretary; Judy Montano, Treasurer; Lynn Day and Rollin Whitman

Casey called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

Minutes

The minutes of the Board Meeting on September 16, 2014 and the Special Meeting of the Sol y Lomas Homeowner Association on October 25, 2014 were approved and can be posted on the web site.  After some clarifications in the minutes of the Board Meeting on August 26, 2014 are made they will be e-mailed for approval and subsequent posting on the web site.

Treasurer’s Report

Judy reported the current bank balance is $1,776.48.  Judy submitted a proposed Budget for 2015 in the amount of $3,313.  After discussion, regarding future legal costs and annual meeting costs, the proposed budget was reduced to $3,163.  It was noted that the annual homeowner dues are being decreased to $40 for 2015.
Preparation for Annual Meeting

The Sol y Lomas Homeowner Association Annual Meeting will be held on Saturday, January 24, 2015, at 10 a.m. at the United Church of Santa Fe.  Jackie will confirm the availability of the Church.  Stuffing the envelopes with the Annual Meeting information, and the revised Covenants for Units 1 and 2,  will be done at Casey’s on Monday, January 5th, at 2 p.m.   They will be mailed on January 6th.  Susan will be asked to provide the mailing labels for Units 1 & 2 and for Units 3 through 6 separately.   Brown envelopes (8 ½ x 11) will be used for Units 1 & 2 and legal envelopes will be used for Units 3 – 6.  Casey will have copies of the revised Covenants printed.
Procedures and Guidelines, Architectural Review

Rollin had reviewed the earlier revised document and suggested a new improvement be listed: Any new structure extending above the roof line(s).  After discussion, it was decided to delete the descriptors “Major” and “Minor” when referring to homeowner improvements.   A revised date will be added to the document.  These revised Procedures and Guidelines will be mailed to Units 1 & 2.
By-Laws

If there is a report from Kathy Elsberry and Rebecca Welling on revision of the By-Laws, there will be a Board meeting on December 8th at 1 p.m.   If there is no meeting on Dec. 8th, one will be called in January.  Lynn suggested there needs to be clarification in Article II Membership In that if there are multiple owners of a lot, all lot owners are members of the Homeowner Association but that the lot is assessed dues and is entitled to only one vote.  
Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.

Submitted by Jackie Dulle, secretary

